

Public Hearing
City Hall Council Chambers
231 East Hayne Street
Tuesday, June 13th, 2017
5:30 p.m.

(These minutes are subject to approval at the regular June 2017 meeting)

City Council met on this date with all council members in attendance except Buddy Arnold and Tony Kennedy. City Manager Lee Bailey, and City Clerk Sophie Spivey were also present. Notice of the meeting was sent to the media days prior to the meeting and posted on the bulletin board at City Hall in advance of the meeting according to the Freedom of Information Act.

- I. Call to Order- The meeting was called to order by Mayor Brad Burnett at 5:31 p.m.
- II. Public Comment on Proposed Rezoning and the creation of the Parks and Recreation District. City Manager Lee Bailey discussed the overlay district for the park area. It would add restrictions as to what kinds of businesses can be placed in the area so that it would make the parks and recreation district a family friendly zone.
- III. Mr. Harlin, who owns property on Teague St., was concerned about the ability of the city to sell alcohol at events, but was otherwise okay with the zoning change. Mr. Pearson stated he was against alcohol in all forms, but was here to support the ordinance. The mayor asked if there were any others that wanted to speak, and no one else came forward.
- IV. Adjourn- A motion was made by Councilman Durham to end the public hearing. A second was made by Councilman Smith. The vote passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 5:37 p.m.

Attest:

Sophie S. Spivey
City Clerk/Treasurer